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OFFICE BEARERS 
 

President: Lorraine Hooker 
Vice President: Vacant 
President Elect: Catherine Smith 
President Nominee: Vacant 
Secretary: Sue Reid 
Treasurer: Peter Moody 
Sergeant: Steven Knight 
Editor: Catherine Smith 
Corporal: Glen Brown 
 

DIRECTORS 
 
Effective Services: Matt Knight 
Foundation: Catherine Smith 
Administration: Di Thompson 
PR/Publicity: Kenn Van Noort 
Membership: Neil Waterer 
New Generations: Barry Melgaard	

WHO WE ARE 
 

Rotary is a global network of 1.2 
million neighbours, friends, leaders, 
and problem-solvers who come 
together to make positive, lasting 
change in communities at home and 
abroad. 

For more than 110 years, our 
35,000+ clubs have worked 
together to: 

• Promote peace 
• Fight disease 
• Provide clean water, 

sanitation, and hygiene 
• Save mothers and children 
• Support education 
• Grow local economies 
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CLUB REPORT 

	
Hello	Rotarians	
	
It	can	definitely	be	said	that	Wellington	Point	
Rotary	Club	has	been	busy,	busy,	busy!!	
	
Our	very	own	President	Lorraine	has	done	an	
excellent	job	in	organising	the	43kg	of	school	
supplies	that	has	been	kindly	gifted	by	the	Mary	
McKillop	school	community,	as	a	Rotary	
Interplast	team	ventures	throughout	Fiji.	How	
wonderful	will	it	be	to	see	the	children’s	happy	
faces	in	receiving	such	lovely	gifts.	We	continue	
to	wish	them	safe	travels	throughout	their	
journey.	
	
The	last	club	meeting	was	incredibly	practical	
and	relevant	as	Steven	guided	us	through	some	
simple	but	effective	steps	to	increase	our	online	
safety.	As	a	reminder,	research	and	think	about	
downloading	a	password	manager	(e.g.	
LastPass),	enable	2	factor-authentication	on	all	
your	devices,	and	enable	security	notifications	
when	an	unknown	device	tries	to	log	in	to	your	
accounts.	If	you	want	to	know	if	your	email	
addresses/accounts	have	been	involved	in	a	
breach,	visit	this	site	
https://haveibeenpwned.com/	For	additional	
advice	and	resources,	please	find	Steven’s	
helpful	notes	in	the	attached	PDF	in	this	email.	
	
2019	District	9630	Conference	has	come	and	
gone,	with	a	great	turnout	and	participation	
from	many	of	our	District’s	clubs.	We	had	8	
people	from	our	club	attend	–	Lorraine,	Sue,	
Matty,	Martin,	Gin,	Gordon	and	Catherine.	There	
was	overwhelmingly	positive	feedback	about		

	
the	Conference	–	the	theme	being	‘Embracing	
Diversity	and	Connecting	Communities’	–	and	
the	speaker	line-up	was	enjoyed	by	all.	Dr	Craig	
Challen	who	was	previously	awarded	Joint	
Australian	of	the	Year	was	also	awarded	a	PHF	
at	the	Conference,	and	received	a	standing	
ovation	for	quite	a	few	minutes.	Other	
memorable	speakers	include	Dr	Gomes	and	
Michael	McQueen,	so	if	you’re	feeling	curious,	
Google	them	and	see	what	they’ve	been	up	to!	
	
We	have	also	had	a	Bunnings	BBQ	which	was	
attended	by	our	talented	and	experienced	
sausage	sizzle	chefs	–	which	generates	
community	awareness	of	Rotary	and	the	club,	
and	of	course,	adds	to	our	fundraising	streams.	
Thank	you	to	all	our	volunteers	who	help	make	
these	BBQs	happen.	
	
A	special	role	within	our	club	has	been	made	
available	–	the	business	partnerships	position	–	
where	the	member(s)	continue	building	strong	
connections	with	pre-existing	
businesses/organisations	and	also	strike	up	new	
partnerships	with	other	local	community	
businesses/organisations.	This	allows	for	
potential	sponsorship	opportunities,	
outsourcing	external	resources	and	skills,	as	
well	as	increase	interest	and	potential	
membership	within	the	club.	Please	contact	any	
Board	member	for	further	information.	
	
There	are	a	few	date	savers	on	the	horizon,	so	
whether	you	prefer	pencilling	it	in	your	diary	or	
typing	it	in	your	digital	gizmo-app,	please	take	
note	of	these.	

• Club	Assembly	–	this	week’s	meeting	
(13th	March)	–	your	input	and	questions	
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are	highly	valued,	so	please	come	along	
to	this	important	meeting	as	we	unite	to	
develop	our	club’s	future	direction.	If	you	
have	ideas	for	fundraising	or	projects,	
please	complete	the	submission	form	and	
bring	it	along	on	the	night.	You	will	find	
the	form	attached	in	this	email	or	
alternatively	through	a	recent	email	
kindly	circulated	by	Di.	

• Friday	Friendly	with	Capalaba	Lions	–	
26th	April	–	it’s	always	a	pleasure	to	catch	
up	with	our	Capalaba	Lions	friends	so	
save	this	date	as	further	details	are	
finalised.	

• Rotary	Eastern	Members	Forum	–	9th	
June	–	this	is	an	informative	and	engaging	
event	that	will	broaden	and	deepen	your	
awareness	of	Rotary	and	associated	
initiatives/programs.	

	
Until	then	–	see	you	Wednesday	night	for	our	
Club	Assembly!	
	

NEW GENERATIONS REPORT 
	
Our	club	is	proud	to	have	a	strong	connection	
with	the	youth	in	our	community,	and	this	is	
demonstrated	through	the	many	youth	programs	
that	we	support	throughout	the	year.	This	
commitment	quite	literally	transforms	the	lives	of	
others,	so	whatever	role	you	play	in	making	this	
happen	–	thank	you!	
	
RYLA	
Rotary	Youth	Leadership	Award	(RYLA)	is	a	
week-long	personal	development	and	
leadership	program	sponsored	by	Rotary	aimed	
at	developing	the	interpersonal	and	professional	
skills	of	young	adults	(aged	18	to	26).	
District	9360's	RYLA	2019	will	be	held	from	
Saturday	29th	June	to	Saturday	6th	July	(during	
the	Queensland	university	and	school	holidays)	
at	Camp	Duckadang,	Linville.	
	
This	year	WPRC	will	sponsor	Caitlin	McIntosh,	
a	young	woman	from	Redland	Coast	who	is	
currently	studying	at	Griffith	University	to	

attend	RYLA.		We	were	fortunate	to	meet	Caitlin	
at	this	week’s	meeting	and	heard	a	little	of	her	
background	and	life	goals.		Caitlin	has	previously	
attended	RYPEN	(Rotary	Youth	Program	of	
Enrichment)	in	Year	10	which	she	said	helped	
her	leadership	and	confidence	from	an	early	age	
and	is	now	looking	forward	to	extending	those	
skills	at	RYLA.	
		
NYSF	
WPRC	has	received	information	regarding	
applications	for	NYSF	2020	Year	12	Program.		
Barry	will	write	to	local	high	schools	and	
colleges	in	Wellington	Point	and	Ormiston	
offering	a	50%	sponsorship	of	one	student	and	
seek	interest	from	any	student	wishing	to	self-
fund	for	the	program.		The	cost	should	the	
applicant	be	successful	is	$3,150.	If	any	member	
knows	of	a	student	in	year	11	with	a	passion	for	
science,	please	make	them	aware	of	the	program	
or	give	their	contact	details	to	Barry	so	he	can	
follow	up.	
	

	
	

Hello.	
This	is	a	special	message.	

If	you	are	reading	this	–	well	done	–	you	have	
made	it	to	the	end	of	the	newsletter.	

To	acknowledge	your	achievement,	remember	to	
mention	this	note	at	the	next	Sergeant’s	session.	

Your	reward	awaits...	
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The Four Way Test: Let’s all learn it and live by it! 
 
Of all the things we think, say and do... 
 
Is it the TRUTH? 
 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
 
Will it build GOODWILL and better   
FRIENDSHIPS? 
 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
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Links 
 
Wellington Point: http://www.rotaryclubofwellingtonpoint.org.au/  

Capalaba: http://www.rotarycapalaba.org/  

Cleveland: http://www.rotarnet.com.au/users/9/96308/index.htm  

Redland Sunrise: http://www.redlandsunrise.org.au  

Wynnum-Manly: http://www.wynnum-manly.rotaryclub.asn.au/  

Redland Bayside: http://www.redlands.bayside.rotaryclub.asn.au/  

District 9630: http://www.rotary9630.org/  

Rotary International: http://www.rotary.org/  
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